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affordable for low- and middle- income 
families? 

5. Do prepaid tuition plans assess a 
reasonable premium in exchange for 
reducing participant risks with respect 
to investment returns and increases in 
the cost of attending college? 

Alan B. Krueger, 
Assistant Secretary for Economic Policy. 
[FR Doc. E9–17916 Filed 7–27–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4810–25–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

Office of Thrift Supervision 

Suspicious Activity Report 

AGENCY: Office of Thrift Supervision 
(OTS), Treasury. 
ACTION: Notice and request for comment. 

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection request (ICR) described below 
has been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. OTS 
is soliciting public comments on the 
proposal. 
DATES: Submit written comments on or 
before August 27, 2009. A copy of this 
ICR, with applicable supporting 
documentation, can be obtained from 
RegInfo.gov at http://www.reginfo.gov/ 
public/do/PRAMain. 
ADDRESSES: Send comments, referring to 
the collection by title of the proposal or 
by OMB approval number, to OMB and 
OTS at these addresses: Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention: Desk Officer for OTS, U.S. 
Office of Management and Budget, 725 
17th Street, NW., Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503, or by fax to 
(202) 395–6974; and Information 
Collection Comments, Chief Counsel’s 
Office, Office of Thrift Supervision, 
1700 G Street, NW., Washington, DC 
20552, by fax to (202) 906–6518, or by 
e-mail to 
infocollection.comments@ots.treas.gov. 
OTS will post comments and the related 
index on the OTS Internet Site at 
http://www.ots.treas.gov. In addition, 
interested persons may inspect 
comments at the Public Reading Room, 
1700 G Street, NW., by appointment. To 
make an appointment, call (202) 906– 
5922, send an e-mail to 
public.info@ots.treas.gov, or send a 
facsimile transmission to (202) 906– 
7755. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
further information or to obtain a copy 
of the submission to OMB, please 
contact Ira L. Mills at, 

ira.mills@ots.treas.gov (202) 906–6531, 
or facsimile number (202) 906–6518, 
Regulations and Legislation Division, 
Chief Counsel’s Office, Office of Thrift 
Supervision, 1700 G Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20552. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: OTS may 
not conduct or sponsor an information 
collection, and respondents are not 
required to respond to an information 
collection, unless the information 
collection displays a currently valid 
OMB control number. As part of the 
approval process, we invite comments 
on the following information collection. 

Title of Proposal: Suspicious Activity 
Report. 

OMB Number: 1550–0003. 
Form Number: 1601. 
Description: OTS and the bank 

regulators, including the Board, adopted 
the Suspicious Activity Report (SAR) in 
1996 to simplify the process through 
which depository institutions (‘‘banks’’) 
inform their regulators and law 
enforcement about suspected criminal 
activity. The SAR was updated in 1999 
and again in 2003. 

In 1992, the Treasury Department was 
granted broad authority to require 
suspicious transaction reporting under 
the Bank Secrecy Act. See 31 U.S.C. 
5318(g). The Department of the 
Treasury’s Financial Crimes 
Enforcement Network, which has been 
delegated authority to administer the 
Bank Secrecy Act, joined with the bank 
regulators in 1996 in requiring, on a 
consolidated form (the SAR form), 
reports of suspicious transactions. See 
31 CFR 103.18(a). 

The filing of SARs is necessary to 
prevent and detect the laundering of 
money and other funds at banks. 

Banks are required to retain a copy of 
any SAR filed and supporting 
documentation for the filing of the SAR 
for five years. See 31 CFR 103.18(d), 31 
CFR 103.38 and 12 CFR 563.180(d)(6). 

These documents are necessary for 
criminal investigations and 
prosecutions. 

Type of Review: Extension of a 
currently approved collection. 

Affected Public: Business or other for- 
profit. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
804. 

Estimated Number of Responses: 
58,821. 

Estimated Burden Hours per 
Response: 1 hour for the report; 1.8 
hours for retention. 

Estimated Frequency of Response: On 
occasion. 

Estimated Total Burden: 164,698 
hours. 

Clearance Officer: Ira L. Mills, (202) 
906–6531, Office of Thrift Supervision, 

1700 G Street, NW., Washington, DC 
20552. 

Dated: July 21, 2009. 
Deborah Dakin, 
Acting Chief Counsel, Office of Thrift 
Supervision. 
[FR Doc. E9–17846 Filed 7–27–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6720–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS 
AFFAIRS 

Advisory Committee on Disability 
Compensation; Notice of Meeting 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) gives notice under Public Law 92– 
463 (Federal Advisory Committee Act) 
that the Advisory Committee on 
Disability Compensation will meet on 
August 10–11, 2009, in the Carlton 
Ballroom at the St. Regis Washington 
DC, 923 16th and K Streets, NW., from 
8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. each day. The 
meeting is open to the public. 

The purpose of the Committee is to 
advise the Secretary of Veterans Affairs 
on the maintenance and periodic 
readjustment of the VA Schedule for 
Rating Disabilities. The Committee is to 
assemble and review relevant 
information relating to the nature and 
character of disabilities arising from 
service in the Armed Forces, provide an 
ongoing assessment of the effectiveness 
of the rating schedule and give advice 
on the most appropriate means of 
responding to the needs of veterans 
relating to disability compensation. 

On August 10 and the morning of 
August 11, the Committee will receive 
briefings about studies on compensation 
for Veterans with service-connected 
disabilities and other Veteran benefits 
programs. On the afternoon of August 
11, the Committee will break into 
subcommittees to prepare 
recommendations. Time will also be 
allocated during the afternoon of August 
11 for receiving public comments. 
Public comments will be limited to 
three minutes each. Individuals wishing 
to make oral statements before the 
Committee will be accommodated on a 
first-come, first-served basis. 
Individuals who speak are invited to 
submit 1–2 page summaries of their 
comments at the time of the meeting for 
inclusion in the official meeting record. 

The public may submit written 
statements for the Committee’s review 
to Ms. Ersie Farber, Designated Federal 
Officer, Department of Veterans Affairs, 
Veterans Benefits Administration 
(211A), 810 Vermont Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20420. Any member of 
the public wishing to attend the meeting 
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or seeking additional information 
should contact Ms. Farber at (202) 461– 
9728 or Ersie.farber@va.gov. 

Dated: July 22, 2009. 
By Direction of the Secretary. 

E. Philip Riggin, 
Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. E9–17907 Filed 7–27–09; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS 
AFFAIRS 

Privacy Act; Systems of Records 

AGENCY: Department of Veteran Affairs 
(VA). 
ACTION: Notice of establishment of new 
system of records. 

SUMMARY: The Privacy Act of 1974 (5 
U.S.C. 552a (e) (4)) requires that all 
agencies publish in the Federal Register 
a notice of the existence and character 
of their system of records. Notice is 
hereby given that the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA) is establishing a 
new system of records entitled 
‘‘Veterans Information Solution (VIS)— 
VA’’ (137VA005Q). 
DATES: Comments on this new system of 
records must be received no later than 
August 27, 2009. If no public comment 
is received, the new system will become 
effective August 27, 2009. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments may be 
submitted through http:// 
www.Regulations.gov; by mail or hand- 
delivery to the Director, Regulations 
Management (00REG), Department of 
Veterans Affairs, 810 Vermont Avenue, 
NW., Room 1063B, Washington, DC 
20420; or by fax to (202) 273–9026. 
Copies of comments received will be 
available for public inspection in the 
Office of Regulation Policy and 
Management, Room 1063B, between the 
hours of 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday (except holidays). Please 
call (202) 461–4902 for an appointment. 
In addition, during the comment period, 
comments may be viewed online 
through the Federal Docket Management 
System (FDMS). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
David Lindsey, Program Manager, 
VADIR, Registration and Eligibility 
(005Q3), 810 Vermont Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20420; telephone (202) 
245–1679. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

a. Description of Proposed System of 
Records 

VIS is an Intranet-based application 
that provides a consolidated view of 
information gathered from the 

Beneficiary Identification and Record 
Locator Subsystem (BIRLS), the 
Veterans Affairs/Department of Defense 
Identity Repository (VADIR), the 
Benefits Delivery Network (BDN), and 
the Rating Board Automation 
(RBA2000) corporate database for 
determination of eligibility for veteran’s 
benefits. VIS provides a read only view 
of a subset of the data contained within 
these databases listed; VIS does not 
provide updates to any of these systems, 
nor does it retain any of the data 
gathered from these systems. Once the 
user request has been fulfilled, the data 
is expunged from the system. 

b. Proposed Routine Use Disclosures of 
Data in the System 

VA is proposing to establish the 
following Routine Use disclosures of 
data accessed by the VIS application 
from the identified data sources: 

1. The record of an individual 
included in this system may be 
provided to Department of Defense 
(DoD) systems or offices for use in 
connection with matters relating to one 
of DoD’s programs to enable delivery of 
healthcare or other DoD benefit to 
eligible beneficiaries. 

2. The name, address, VA file number, 
effective date of compensation or 
pension, current and historical benefit 
pay amounts for compensation or 
pension, service information, date of 
birth, competency payment status, 
incarceration status, and social security 
number of veterans and their surviving 
spouses may be disclosed to the 
Department of Defense Manpower Data 
Center (DMDC) to reconcile the amount 
and/or waiver of service, department 
and retired pay. These records may also 
be disclosed as part of a computer 
matching program to accomplish these 
purposes. 

3. The name, address, VA file number, 
date of birth, date of death, social 
security number, and service 
information may be disclosed to DoD’s 
DMDC. DoD will use this information to 
identify retired veterans and dependent 
members of their families who have 
entitlement to Department of Defense 
benefits but who are not identified in 
the Department of Defense Enrollment 
Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS) 
program and to assist in determining 
eligibility for Civilian Health and 
Medical Program of the Uniformed 
Services (CHAMPUS) benefits. This 
purpose is consistent with 38 U.S.C. 
5701. 

4. VA may disclose on its own 
initiative any information in this 
system, except the names and addresses 
of veterans and their dependents, that is 
relevant to a suspected or reasonably 

imminent violation of law, whether 
civil, criminal, or regulatory in nature 
and whether arising by general or 
program statute or by regulation, rule, or 
order issued pursuant thereto, a Federal, 
State, local, tribal, or foreign agency 
charged with the responsibility of 
investigating or prosecuting such 
violation, or charged with enforcing or 
implementing the statute, regulation, 
rule, or order. VA may also disclose on 
its own initiative the names and 
addresses of veterans and their 
dependents to a Federal agency charged 
with the responsibility of investigating 
or prosecuting civil, criminal, or 
regulatory violations of law, or charged 
with enforcing or implementing the 
statute, regulation, rule, or order issued 
pursuant thereto. 

5. VA may disclose any information 
or records to appropriate agencies, 
entities, and persons when (1) it is 
suspected or confirmed that the 
integrity or confidentiality of 
information in the system of records has 
been compromised; (2) VA has 
determined that as a result of the 
suspected or confirmed compromise 
there is a risk of embarrassment or harm 
to the reputations of the records 
subjects, harm to economic or property 
interest, identity theft or fraud, or harm 
to the security, confidentiality or 
integrity of this system or other systems 
or programs (whether maintained by VA 
or another agency or entity) that rely 
upon the potentially compromised 
information; and (3) the disclosure is 
made to such agencies, entities, and 
persons whom VA determines are 
reasonably necessary to assist or carry 
out VA’s efforts to respond to the 
suspected or confirmed compromise 
and prevent, minimize, or remedy such 
harm. This routine use permits 
disclosures by VA to respond to a 
suspected or confirmed data breach, 
including the conduct of any risk 
analysis or provision or credit 
protection services as provided in 38 
U.S.C. 5724, as the terms are defined in 
38 U.S.C. 5727. 

6. Disclosure to other Federal agencies 
may be made to assist such agencies in 
preventing and detecting possible fraud 
or abuse by individuals in their 
operations and programs. 

7. The record of an individual who is 
covered by a system of records may be 
disclosed to a Member of Congress, or 
a staff person acting for the member, 
when the member or staff person 
requests the record on behalf of and at 
the written request of the individual. 

8. The name(s) and address(es) of a 
veteran may be disclosed to another 
Federal agency or to a contractor of that 
agency, at the written request of the 
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